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Investigative Activity: Processing of Involved Officers 

Activity Date:   April 19, 2024 

Activity Location:  Whitehall Police Department, Whitehall, OH (Scene #2) 

Authoring Agent:   Crime Scene Technician Amy Gill, #203 

 

On April 19, 2024, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) was requested by the 

Whitehall Police Department (WPD) to investigate an officer involved critical incident. As 

part of the investigation, Crime Scene Technician (CST) Amy Gill responded to the 

Whitehall Police Department to process the involved officers. 

CST Gill arrived at the Whitehall Police Department where the involved officers were 

located at approximately 0420 hours. CST Gill was advised that two officers were 

involved and following the incident both officers had been relieved of their firearms, 

spare magazines, and body worn cameras. WPD (#  and 

(#  were both observed to be in their agency issued uniforms and 

were documented through photography.  

CST Gill met with WPD Lieutenant Tanner Williams and received two envelopes 

containing the officer’s firearms, from inside a locked file cabinet. The envelopes were 

sealed and labeled # and #   Inside the envelope labeled # (belonging to 

 was a Glock 19 9mm semi-automatic pistol with S/N:  The firearm 

had an attached Streamlight TLR-1 flashlight that was observed to be in working order. 

The envelope also contained one WIN 9mm Luger +P cartridge and three 15-round 

capacity magazines. Two of the magazines were observed to be full and one was 

observed to contain 14 cartridges. The firearm, cartridges, magazines, and original 

packaging envelope were collected together as item 1. 

Inside the envelope labeled # (belonging to ) was a Glock 17 9mm semi-

automatic pistol with S/N:  The firearm had an attached Streamlight TLR-1 

flashlight that was observed to be in working order. The envelope also contained one 

WIN 9mm Luger +P cartridge and three 17-round capacity magazines. Two of the 

magazines were observed to be full and one was observed to contain 12 cartridges. 

The firearm, cartridges, magazines, and original packaging envelope were collected 

together as item 2. 

CST Gill was informed that following the incident, the driver of the gold Honda Pilot, 

identified as William Morales Villatoro (Villaroro) had been taken into custody and 

transported to the Whitehall Police Department. Villatoro was documented through 

photography along with the clothing he was wearing at the time of the incident.  
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CST Gill cleared the police department at approximately 0445 hours and proceeded to 

the main scene. At 0846 hours, items 1 & 2 were released to BCI Special Agent (SA) Aja 

Chung.   


